

Horry Chapter, Wildlife Action, P.O. Box 682: Aynor, SC 29511

WLA Motto "Local Folks Solving Local Problems"
WLA SLOGAN "To Put Back More Than We Take"

August 2018

WILDLIFE ACTION CHAPTER OF THE YEAR FOR 1986-2006- 2012-2016

WEBSITE: www.horrychapterwildlifeaction.org Coordinator: Jeff A. Fink Sr. jfinksr@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor: Brian Koller: Send Input & Comments to: bjkolle@sccoast.net

Horry Chapter Contacts

Frank Lagasse: (315-709-2712) Ed Whitner: (843-283-8074) Frank Passantino: (718-490-6562) Johnny Goebel: (843-997-5613)

WLA National Headquarters: (843-464-8473) www.wildlifeaction.com (Join Now With PayPal)

Calendar of Events

Monthly: 1st Saturday: Trap Shoot 9AM, 3rd Saturday: SASS Cowboy Action 9:30 AM

1st Sunday: WLA Bowling Pin Fun Match 9:30 AM, 4th Thursday: Monthly Meeting 7:00PM Skeet and Trap Ranges are opened Tuesday and Thursdays 10am-2pm. Check with Ed Whitner regarding night time trap/skeet shoot on Tuesdays

Mandatory range orientation will be given at 5:00 PM sharp on the 4th Thursday, monthly. Please bring a weapon, 3 rounds of ammunition along with hearing and eye protection.

<u>Horry Chapter is accepting donations of ammunition to be used for Pioneer Days, Ladies and Veterans shoots.</u>

The next Monthly Meeting will be held August 23rd at 7PM.

Interested in becoming a Board Member? If so, please contact a member of the Election Committee so your name can be placed on the ballot. Committee members are: Frank Passantino, Bobby Stubbs or Brian Koller. Ballots will be sent out with the October Newsletter to mail back or bring along to October's Election Meeting.

A few reminders: All ranges are closed during times of Chapter sponsored special events; i.e., Ladies or Veteran's Shoots and Pioneer events.

We're selling Chapter specific hats, and T-Shirts along with WLA visors. See Ed Whitner for your favorite item or items. We'll also have a booth to sell these items at the Aynor Hoedown Sep 15th.

Please remember to lock the gate behind you when you come into or leave the facility. Photo submissions for the Wildlife Action Photo Contest are due by Sep 30th. Photos may be color or B/W. Submit in 8X10 size, up to 5 entries. Remember, pictures must be shot in a natural setting.

Work is still ongoing at our facilities; however, painting of the storage buildings has been completed, new storage containers and security cameras are in place, and Berm 1's overhang is completed. Overhangs for Berms 4-8 will be completed shortly. Frank thanked those that have helped, singling out Jeff Fink for the number of hours he has spent installing our new security system. Please inform Frank if you are available to help on current or future projects.

Special guests at the meeting were Bunny and Nan Beeson (WLA founders), and Ben Powell (Executive VP for WLA). Bunny gave an impassioned talk of his experiences of starting WLA in 1977. He spoke of keeping WLA going to preserve, conserve and to educate our children for the future. Ben added that the kids are our priority. He also urged members to take advantage of events and opportunities offered by WLA.

Donations included lead shot from Claude Dey that was sold for \$231.00, a 32" color monitor from Jeff Fink, and .22 caliber ammunition from Bill Kleinbach. Additionally, we received plywood for backstops and \$500 from an anonymous donor.

Horry Chapter would like to welcome a new sponsor for our 100-yard rifle range in Papa Foxtrot Tactical out of Aynor. Also, let's keep our other sponsors in mind: First Choice Heating and Air, Anderson Brother's Bank, Rivertown Gun Depot and Frank and Betty Pate. We really appreciate their support.

Thanks to Eddie Witner and Bob Fairweather for putting on a very successful CWP Class.

The 50-50 was won by Bobby Stubbs.

Add a few drops of lemon juice to outdoor house paint to keep insects away while you paint. The effect will last until the paint dries.